
Tuesday, 24 September 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A special welcome to our new students who have 
joined us since our last newsletter. 
Kōwhai welcomes Adela and Ann, who both have 
their older siblings to support them as they settle 
into school life. 
Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 
A big thank you to everyone who came to support 
our celebration on Friday. This sharing was the 
culmination of a week where students and staff 
demonstrated their commitment to embracing and 
learning te reo Māori  The theme for Te Wiki 2024 
was ‘Ake ake ake – A Forever Language’. 
It represented the resilience, adaptability and 
endurance of the language. A special thanks 
to Whaea Andrea for her leadership in this area 
and to our students who worked so hard on their 
performance. Kia māhorahora te reo – let’s make 
it seen, let’s make it heard.

Learning Conferences

Many thanks for your attendance at our learning 
conferences. Teachers value the opportunity to 
reconnect and provide you with further information 
about your children’s progress and achievement. 

We know that the ability for children to articulate 
where they are in their learning and what their 
next learning steps are, leads to very positive 

outcomes. The learning conferences provide the 
perfect opportunity for them to do this and we 
hope you see this transferring to general chat 
about learning when they are at home too. 

School Assembly

We always look forward to our end-of-term 
assembly which is always filled with talent and fun. 
It’s a great way to celebrate yet another incredibly 
productive term, with its many highlights. We 
warmly welcome family members to join us.

Thanks!

As always, on behalf of all the staff, can I express 
our enormous thanks for the many ways you 
support your children and us. We have a vibrant 
school, filled with wonderful students and staff. I 
find it an absolute blessing to be part of. 

I hope the holiday break is kind to you all. Safe 
travels if you head away and all the best to those 
who juggle child care and work at this time. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on 
Monday 14 October. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Celebration Sunday - Sunday 6 October 2024

‘Let my actions be a continual prayer and speak to you of my love’ ‘Mā aku mahi ka rangona tonutia ngā karakia me 
taku aroha ki ā koe’. - Meri Hōhepa Suzanne Aubert 

Persuasive Speeches!

This term Rātā have been working on persuasive speeches. Students were provided with a range of 
topics to argue for or against. Topics included; should we have a class pet, should we have seating 
plans during lesson time and should we allow students to have their phones at school. 

Here is what our students had to say: 

Our Bee Musical Performances

What great fun we had sharing two performances of our Bee Musical. We performed for our schoolmates 
in the morning and the afternoon show was for our extended whānau.

Pōhutukawa Area Art Exhibition

Throughout this term the children have been exploring the big ideas behind still life art and developing 
their skills in drawing. Last week, the Pōhutukawa Area was turned into an art gallery to showcase all the 
amazing artwork the children had created. Family and friends were invited to browse our gallery and chat 
to the artists. 

It was wonderful to have so many visitors attend and to also see the children proudly sharing their work. 

Thank you to everyone who attended our exhibition. What a great way to end our term! 

Te Wiki o te Reo Maori

Te Wiki o te Reo Maori is an annual celebration for all New Zealanders to show support for the Maori 
language, an official language of this country. Our Kōwhai students learnt new maori functional phrases 
to be able to have a korero with a kaiako (teacher). Some of these phrases were:

SPORTS NEWS

Wednesday 25 September

Board Meeting, 7pm 

Friday 27 September

Whole school assembly, all whānau 
welcome, 9.15am 
Last day of Term 3

Monday 14 October

First day of Term 4

Tuesday 29 October

Teacher Only Day - school closed

Events

PTA NEWS

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Uniform - Term 4
Just a reminder that sun hats are required in Term 4. Slouch hat (Yrs 1-4) $12, bucket hat (Yrs 1-8) $12 and cap (Yrs 5-8) 
$10. These can be purchased from the school office or the uniform shop.

As we switch into summer uniform, girls have the option of wearing the summer dress.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

Smash Play Cricket!

Kōwhai had a great opportunity this Monday with a visit from Cricket Wellington. 

Smash Play junior-tamariki is a cricket programme for juniors focused on game play, values and 
enjoyment. The children had a great time developing their throwing and catching skills and learning 
about being a team player.

“I liked playing the tag game with the cricket ball.” Sam

“I liked the cricket tag game because when I was in, I tagged so many people.” Persis

“It was cool getting points for hitting the wickets with the ball.” Quincy

“I loved to tag people in the cricket game and try to get the ball before my friend did.” Jack M

On Sunday 6 October 2024, Parishes across New Zealand will join with the 
Sisters of Compassion and all peoples of Aotearoa, New Zealand to celebrate 
the life of Venerable Suzanne Aubert Meri Hōhepa. 
Following her example, we pray that our actions will be a continual prayer that 
speak of Christ’s love for all. 

Greetings: Kia Ora, Tena Koe/Korua/Koutou, Morena, Ata Marie,

Farewell (end of the day): Ka Kite, Haere ra, E noho ra, Ma te wa.

How are you: Kei te pehea koe?

I am good: Kei te pai.

I am going to the bathroom: Kei te haere au ki te wharepaku. 

Yes/No: Ae/Kao

What is the weather? Kei te pehea te huarere?

What is the date today? Ko te aha tenei ra?

Our tamariki really enjoyed the experience and tried their best to 
korero te reo maori. 

“What if I told you that having a class pet can be SEVERELY 
dangerous, and I have a few reasons why. My first reason is, 
allergies; in your class there might be students or a specific 
student that will possibly be allergic to animals like guinea 
pigs, hamsters, and rabbits. 

The most common reactions are sneezing, runny or stuffy 
nose, itchy eyes, coughing, or rashes, and you might break 
out into hives that will send you to hospital.”

LeAniva 

“Letting students pick their own seats can lead to many mishaps 
such as getting distracted, getting left out or going past the 
noise level. Students might not be on task for most of the 
time. For example students could be talking about unrelated 
topics and not get any work done. Even myself whenever I’m 
working with my friends I get almost no work complete.”

Asheliya

Tiniball (Yrs 3/4), Miniball (Yrs 5/6) and Basketball (Yrs 7/8) 
These sports all end this week and while we await results, it is time to thank those parents and others who have 
given their time to work with these teams.  
 
Thanks to the following: Trent Wilson, Maria Ropati, Nella and Naphtali Leau, Freya Coote, Garrie Coote, Louisa 
Turner, Kate Smith, Ahmed Hemady, Jamie and Zarlya Collings.

Zone, Interzone and Regional Athletics 
These events will happen in Term 4 after the school Athletic Sports which are scheduled for Wednesday 30 
October. Students will move on by meeting qualification standards and being our top qualifiers.

Waterpolo  
Years 5/6 have the last games of their season this week. 

Our thanks are due to Kylie and Kelly Cassidy, Anna Grocott and Louisa Turner whose volunteering means our students 
got to be involved with this sport.

Term 4 Sport  
Registrations close tomorrow with payment for Netball (Yrs 0-4) and Touch (Yrs 0-8).
Emails with the link and all information were sent on Wednesday 11 September.

KURA AHUREA

Call out for accounts work help

We need someone to help with accounts work for the PTA. 

This role would be approximately 8-10 hours per term and we do not need a chartered accountant. No sign-off is 
required, it’s more weekly management of the accounts. Each month this person would review the PTA accounts and 
provide an overview at each meeting. We have two meetings per term. When a fundraiser occurs we need a person 
to bank money from this and pay invoices for suppliers involved in the fundraising. 

Aside from this role, if anyone wants to join the PTA Committee to share ideas, meet parents from the school and talk 
about our next fundraising opportunities, please let us know. It would be great to have you join our next meeting on 
Wednesday 30 October. 

If you have any questions, please reach out. 

Thanks, PTA Committee

School Disco!

For those that attended thank you all so much for coming to the disco. We hope you all had a fantastic and fun night.  

We wish to give a massive shout out to the amazing crew of parents and students who helped out and I think everyone 
will agree they did an awesome job on the door, selling glow products, setting up and cleaning up. Without these 
superstars we could not run these events, so on behalf of the PTA and all the disco attendees, THANK YOU!!!

Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

Basketball

Last Thursday, 30 Nikau students were lucky enough to attend a Lower Hutt 
Primary Schools Sports Association (LHPSSA) run basketball tournament at the 
Walter Nash Centre.

Thank you to the parents who helped out on the day, and to Mrs Coote and Emma 
for taking us.

“It was fun playing basketball and I managed to get 6 shots in.” Milan 

“It was cool to play against other schools because I got to see lots of my friends from 
other schools.” Brooke

“My favourite part was shooting into the hoop. It was good to have a team with different 

Nemo Junior

We also braved the weather to attend a performance of Nemo Junior put on by the Musical Stars 
Performance Trust cast at the Little Theatre. It was great to see some of our classmates performing. 

Thank you to all who came, we hope you enjoyed it 
as much as we did!

“I was a bit nervous at first, but after all of that practice I 
felt confident I knew what to do.” Evana

“It was funny when everyone was shocked about Mr 
Farmer in the performance.” Genesis

“It was funny how the snorkel goggles were so big!” Jack

“I really liked it, the best part was when Nemo was with his new friends in 
the aquarium.” Alex

“It was so fun to see Felipe perform in front of us, I thought the costumes 
were awesome!” Ria

“My favourite characters were the seagulls because they were so funny 
and they kept saying ‘mine, mine, mine’.” Josh

people from across Nikau.” Sam

“How do you feel knowing that your child is on their phone all 
day and not learning anything? Here are some of my reasons 
why we should  ban mobile phones in school’ s. Mobile phones 
have a big impact on children’s lives and can affect students’ 
concentration and ability to learn. Phone calls, ringtones and 
messages can interrupt the teachers from teaching and the 
students from working. 

For example, kids find a way to text, play games,search the 
web and post on social media while the teachers are educating 
them. The students will also be tempted to use their phones, 
taking their attention away from the lesson.”

Isla 

Prayer for the Beatification of Suzanne Aubert
Lord Jesus Christ, you taught us that as often as we show compassion to the 
least of your brothers and sisters, we show it to you. Hear our prayers that 
Venerable Suzanne Aubert, who loved the Māori people and devoted her 
life to the poor, the sick and the underprivileged, and whom the Church has 
declared to be one of your true and humble followers, may soon be recognised 
as a saint. 
Amen

Each class made a poster to represent the theme of te wiki o te reo maori based on this year’s theme of 
Ake Ake Ake - A forever language.

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori School Celebration
Congratulations Room 1 and Room 18 for winning the 2024 Te Wiki o te Reo Māori Poster Making Contest.

Upcoming event - Colour Fun Run!

On Sunday 24 November we have our colour fun run event which will be another big date on our calendar. 

More details will be out in Term 4, but if you would like to help out on the organising committee or happy to help on 
the day, please get in touch via PTA@stpeterpaul.school.nz

As always we would love to hear your thoughts on the events we run as a PTA, what you loved, how we could make 
them even better or what other events you would like to see happen in our school. 

Feel free to email your thoughts or post on Facebook.

http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
https://www.atschool.co.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/315747822133575/
mailto:PTA%40stpeterpaul.school.nz?subject=

